
 

 

 

MINUTES AUGUST 28, 2013 9:00 AM UNIVERSITY LIBRARY, ROOM 640 

 

ATTENDEES Kristal Anzalone, Christi Bailey, Robin Barton, Katrina Branson, Kelli 
Cole, Kristi Davis, Michael Davis, Jason Dunavant, Seth Hall, Jeff 
Hendrix, Russell Hollis, Shelley Johnston, Kyle O’Neal, Patricia Pate, 
Cyndy Robertson, Whitney Sutherland, Lindsey Wilkerson 

ABSENT 
(EXCUSED) 

 

 

Agenda topics 

CALL TO 
ORDER 
 
 
MINUTES 

A regular meeting of the Staff Senate was held on August 28, 2013 in 
the 6th floor Library Conference Room - LIB 622 and called to order at 
9:00 am by Lindsey Wilkerson, Staff Senate President.  A quorum was 
present. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting held May 14, 2013 were reviewed by 
the committee.  A change was proposed and noted.  Kristal Anzalone 
moved to approve the amended minutes; Whitney Sutherland 
seconded.  Motion passed. 
 

 

DISCUSSIONS Guest Speaker:  University President Bruno was a guest speaker. 
Bruno welcomed everyone to new academic year and praised everyone 
for such a good start. He went on to say that students are choosing to 
come here more now than in they did in the past. It is important for us 
to be good to our students; more than 50% are coming from outside of 
northeast Louisiana. As most people already do, we need to make them 
feel at home. We need to drill down into the retention process. If we 
can move retention from 70% to 80%, we won’t have to recruit so 
hard. 
 
President Bruno stated that the worst phone call that he can receive is 
a report that an employee has been rude. We need to be able to prove 
that we are the best campus in the state. The year 2012 was ULM’s 
highest graduation rate so far, and it is going up. Next year admission 
standards go up. Attitude and helpfulness will make us better. Our 
motto here at ULM is that a student is a person and not a number. 
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initiative on the new strategic plan.  
 

New Business: Kelli Cole and Shelley Johnston are the two staff 
senate representatives on the Academic Affairs Structure Ad Hoc 
Committee.  The floor was open to the staff senators to ask questions 
and/or express any concerns that they might have regarding potential 
restructuring ideas.  The following were some of the concerns 
discussed: 

 Where do general studies students fall into the proposed 
reorganization? 

 
 There is concern about rewriting much of the Banner codes and 

payroll codes under such a time crunch.  It was asked if these 
changes could happen more gradually.  

 
 Some staff are concerned that a lot of these new ad hoc 

committees don’t have enough staff representation.  It was 
brought up that it was probably because these committees are 
Academic Affairs committees, but some of the staff feel that these 
changes will greatly affect many staff members and thus they 
should be more represented.  Everyone did like that these 
committees have been formed. 

 
 It was suggested that it would be a good idea for Dr. Pani to send 

an email to all staff letting them know who their two 
representatives are so that they will know who to contact if they 
have any questions, concerns, or suggestions. 

 
 A simple but big question that was asked is if we are only saving 

around $300,000, why make these big changes?  
 

 Recruitment has already printed information under the current 
organizational chart. 
 

 The spring schedule will be distributed in October with current 
organizational chart information. 

 
The last item discussed at this meeting was that Athletics would soon 
need to replace Robin Barton as their staff senate representative.  It 
was discussed that because so many of the athletic staff are new to the 
university the requirement to be employed at ULM for one year before 
being able to serve on the staff senate should be waived.  Jason 
Dunavant made a motion to waive the one year requirement.  Kyle 
O’Neal seconded the motion. 
 

Next Regular Meeting – Wednesday, September 11, 2013 @ 9:30 a.m. in 6th floor 

conference Room – LIB 622. 

CONCLUSIONS There being no further business Kristal Anzalone made a motion to 
adjourn; Cyndy Robertson seconded.  Motion passed.  The meeting 
adjourned at 10:06 a.m. 

   
 


